
 
February 2019 Newsletter 
 
Church  
 
All services at Duns Tew, unless stated otherwise 
 

03.02.19 9.30 am at Westcote Barton 
 

Benefice Candlemas 
No service in Duns Tew 
 

10.02.19 11 am Lay-Led matins   

17.02.19 9.30 am Eucharist  
 

24.02.19 
 

11 am Eucharist 

27.02.19 10.30 am Midweek communion at 
Dinghams, Hill Farm Lane 

 

Electoral Roll  

This year sees the preparation of a new church Electoral Roll.  If you are interested in being 

included on this Electoral Roll then please contact Maria Coonick for further information and 

an application form by Friday 15 February 2019. Contact details m.coonick@btinternet.com 

or 07850 991690. 

Charities 
Thank you to everyone who donated to the following charities during the Christmas period: 
Open Doors:  £335.29 at Carol Service on 23rd December 
Banbury Home Start: £135.97 on Christmas Eve     
Children’s Society: £222.50 on Christmas Day. 
 
SAVE THESE DATES 
Women’s World Day of Prayer 
To be held on Friday 1st March, at 7pm, in the church. Please join us for this service which 
has been written by the women of Slovenia, and they invite men, women & children of all 
ages to “Come – Everything is Ready!” 
Their service will encourage us to reflect on the barriers they have faced since the end of the 
Second World War when their country was a part of Yugoslavia, a Marxist socialist republic. 
If you would like to do a short reading, please contact Karen Fairfax-Cholmeley 
karencholmeley@yahoo.co.uk 
 
Church Fete 
This year’s Church Fete will be held on Sunday 30th June at the Manor, by kind permission of 
Mr & Mrs McAlpine. If you would like to help in any way, please contact Clare Burgess 
347382, or clarebugress@gmail.com 

 
Charity of the Quarter  
For February/March/April, the PCC will be collecting donations via the charity plate in 
church, to help the work of Medical/Orphan Project (MOP) in Zimbabwe (www.tzaba.org).  



MOP is supporting 15 children at the Bonda Children’s Home. Please read the 2018 
newsletter available in Church for news of Dumisani who is 26 and has almost completed his 
studies, thanks to funding from MOP. We wait to hear what he plans to do next. 
 
Polly  
As always please leave in-date food donations in the basket in church. 
Thank you. Clare 347382. 
 


